FVWDB Executive Committee Meeting
Approved Meeting Minutes-PUBLIC
May 6, 2010

Members Present:  Mr. Kleman, Mr. Grant, Mr. Thiel, Ms. VanNess, Mr. Martinez

Members Absent: Mr. Schultz

Others Present:  Ms. Meyer, Ms. Welch, Mr. Hesse, Ms. Rivera, Mr. Friedl

Mr. Grant called the meeting to order at 8:39 a.m.

Ms. Welch introduced Mr. Bob Friedl, the newly hired Chief Financial Officer.  Mr. Friedl has been involved in the fiscal evaluations of the RFP submissions.
Approval of Minutes of March 23, 2010:  Mr. Martinez made a motion to approve the minutes of March 23, 2010.  Ms. VanNess second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.  
Move to Closed Session as per State Statue 19.85(1)e for Potential Subcontractor Presentations
Mr. Thiel made a motion to move to closed session.  Ms. VanNess second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting moved to closed session at 8:41 a.m.  

Return to Open Session as per State Statue 19.85(1)e
Mr. Kleman made a motion to return to Open Session. Mr. Martinez second.  There was no further discussion and meeting returned to open session at 11:02am.

Approval of Actions Discussed in Closed Session:

Mr. Martinez made the following motion, with the stipulation that the FVWDB legal team approve splitting of counties as originally named in the RFP:


LETC --would serve Adult and Dislocated Worker (DW) clients in Calumet county, and would be housed 
at the FCWDC and FVTC in Chilton.  LETC would keep existing participants in Fox Cities.


WE Inc –would serve Adult and DW clients in Outagamie, Waupaca, Waushara, and Fox Cities.


ADVOCAP – would serve Adult and DW clients Oshkosh, Southern part of Winnebago County, FDL and 
Green Lake. If someone from Calumet comes into the FDL center ADVOCAP will also serve them.

Ms. Welch will work with each subcontractor regarding budgetary needs to ensure staffing levels remain the same.  Mr. Thiel second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.
PY 10 Strategic Planning:  Ms. Welch noted all FVWDB committees are meeting and coming up with goals to be presented at the May 20th Board meeting.  Executive committee may need to meet shortly after the full board meeting in order to review goals and how needs correspond to the budget.

PY 10 Budget (Action):  Ms. Welch presented a draft of the handout which will be distributed at the board meeting; an updated PY 09 expenditure sheet will be given out at the meeting.  Audit report will not be available by May 20th so will be presented at September board meeting.  Ms. Welch also noted the ARRA audit has been ongoing and is not yet completed.  

There was no action needed on this item.

May 20th Board Meeting Agenda:  Ms. Welch will develop a draft for Mr. Grant’s approval.  Ms. Meyer will send out to the members.

Other Business:  Ms. Welch would like the committee to consider an auto purchase for CEO rather than paying mileage.  Committee agreed and would like Mr. Friedl to put together a comparison of doing so versus paying mileage.  Ms. Welch will have this done by the next Executive Committee meeting.
Adjournment:  Mr. Thiel made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Kleman second and the meeting was adjourned at 11:09 a.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch
